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Process Update for TGS NOPEC Geophysical Company ASA (TGS), Petroleum 
Geo-Services (PGS) and Multi Klient Invest AS (MKI) NorthEastern Canada 2D 
Seismic Survey (the Project) 

 
TGS, PGS and MKI propose to conduct an offshore marine seismic survey in Baffin Bay/Davis 
Strait. TGS, PGS and MKI have applied to the National Energy Board (Board) for a geophysical 
operations authorization for the Project under the Canada Oil and Gas Operation Act (the 
Application). The Board held public meetings in the communities of Pond Inlet, Clyde River, 
Qikiqtarjuaq and Iqaluit on 29 April 2013 to 2 May 2013 to collect oral comments on the Project.  
 
In a letter dated 31 May 2013, the Board determined that the Application was not complete due 
to deficiencies regarding the assessment of socio-economic impacts and Inuit consultation and 
suspended its assessment at that time. On 30 August 2013, MKI filed information in response to 
the Board’s 31 May 2013 letter. This filing can be accessed online on the Public Registry here: 
http://www.neb-one.gc.ca/clf-
nsi/rthnb/nrthffshr/dclrtnsgnfcntcmmrcldscvr/tgspgs2011nrthstrncnd/tgspgs2011nrthstrncnd-
eng.html . With the receipt of this additional information, the Board has resumed its assessment 
of the Application.  
 
The Project will not be commencing in 2013. The Board requests that TGS, PGS and MKI file 
an update to the proposed operational schedule for the Project by 23 September 2013.  
 
In Process Update letter dated 22 March 2013, the Board indicated that it will accept written 
comments from the public on issues relevant to the Project, particularly the potential 
environmental effects and mitigation measures outlined in the discussion paper, until 
3 May 2013. In a letter dated 10 May 2013, the Board extended the public comment period. The 
Board has decided that it will accept written comments from the public until 14 October 2013. 
Those who have previously filed comments may file additional comments regarding MKI’s 
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recent 30 August 2013 filing. Written comments may be submitted by email at      
ExproEA@neb-one.gc.ca or by mailing them to the National Energy Board, 444 Seventh Avenue 
SW, Calgary Alberta T2P 0X8, Attention: Director of Alliance and Northern Applications.  
 
Under section 15 of the National Energy Board Act, the Board authorized Board Member 
David Hamilton to report and make recommendations on the Application. In addition to the 
information previously submitted to the Board, MKI’s 30 August 2013 filing and comments 
from the public will inform Mr. Hamilton’s report and recommendations to the Board.  The 
Board will then decide whether to approve or deny the Application.  
 
If you have any questions about the above information, please contact the Regulatory Officer, 
Danielle Comte at 403-299-2731 or toll free at 1-800-899-1265. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
Sheri Young 
Secretary of the Board 
 
 
c.c.  Ms. Navarana Beveridge, Executive Director, Qikitani Inuit Association 

Email: nbeveridge@qia.ca  
 

Mr. Mike Rudkin, Senior Administrative Officer, Hamlet of Pond Inlet 
Email: hamletpond_sao@qiniq.com 
 
Mr. Apiusie Apak, Mayor, Municipality of Clyde River and  
Mr. Jaycopie Iqalukjuaq, Chairman, Hunters and Trappers Organization 
Email: cao@clyderiver.ca 
 
Hamlet of Qikiqtarjuaq 
Email: qikmayor@qiniq.com; qikrecep@qiniq.com 
 
Mr. Matthias Qaunaq, Chairperson, Pond Inlet Hunters & Trappers Association  
Email: htopond@qiniq.com 
 
Mr. James Qillaq, Chairperson, Clyde River Hunters & Trappers Association 
Email : htoclyde@qiniq.com 
 
Mr. Samuel Nuqingaq, Chairperson, Qikiqtarjuaq Hunters & Trappers Association 
Email: nattivak_hta@qiniq.com 
 
Mr. Joshua Kango, Chairperson, Amarok Hunters & Trappers Association 
Email: amrok@qiniq.com 
 
Jennifer and Niko I., Pond Inlet 
Email: brisksky@hotmail.com  
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Mr. Harry Earle, General Manager, Arctic Fishery 
Email: harry@terranova.cc 

 
Mr. Lootie Toomasie, Chairman and CEO, Arctic Fishery Alliance 
Email: Arcticfisheryalliance@qiniq.com 

 
Ms. Agnes Simonfalvy, Avatilirinirq (Environmental) Coordinator, Department of 
Economic Development & Transportation, Government of Nunavut  
Email: asimonfalvy@gov.nu.ca 
 
Mr. Peter Frampton, Senior Petroleum Resources Advisor, Government of Nunavut 
Email: PFrampton@GOV.NU.CA   
 
Mr. Carson Gillis, Director of Lands and Resources, Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated 
Email: cgilis@tunngavik.com 
 
Mr. Keith Morrison, Senior Advisor, Minerals, Oil and Gas, Nunavut Tunngavik 
Incorporated 
Email: kmorrison@tunngavik.com  
 
Mr. Wayne Johnson, Wayne Johnson Associates 
Email: waynejohnson@bellnet.ca  
 
Ms. Amanda Hanson, Director, Technical Services, Nunavut Impact Review Board 
Email: ahanson@nirb.ca 

 
Ms. Genevieve Carr, Northern Petroleum and Mineral Resources Branch, Aboriginal 
Affairs and Northern Development Canada 
Email: genevieve.carr@aandc-aadnc.gc.ca  
 
Ms. Rosanne D’Orazio, Senior Environmental Specialist, Nunavut Regional Office, 
Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada 
Email: rosanne.dorazio@aandc-aadnc.gc.ca  

 
Ms. Shari Gearheard 
Email: sharig@qiniq.com 

 
Ms. Paula C. Smith, Environment Canada, Environmental Protection Branch  
Email: paula.c.smith@ec.gc.ca 

 
Ms. Elizabeth Patreau, Senior Fish Habitat Biologist, Fisheries and Oceans Canada 
Email: Elizabeth.Patreau@dfo-mpo.gc.ca 

 
Mr. Jerry Ward, CEO, Baffin Fisheries Coalition 
Email: jward@bfcoalition.ca 

 
Mr. Peter J. Ewins, Senior Officer, WWF–Canada 
Email:pewins@wwfcanada.org 

 
 

 


